
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                      Not-For-Profit Organizations Practice Group  

First Major Overhaul to NY Nonprofits Laws in Over 40 Years –  
New York Nonprofit Revitalization Act of 2013 

On July 1, 2014, most provisions of the recently passed New York Nonprofit RevitalizaƟon Act will take effect.  The 
Act amends the laws that govern New York nonprofit corporaƟons, requiring the nonprofits to enhance oversight 
and Ɵghten governance measures.  
 

Some of the most significant changes are: 
Gross Revenue Threshold for Audit The gross revenue threshold of the requirement for an independent CPA's 

audit is raised from $250,000 to $500,000, and for an independent CPA's review from $100,000 to 
$250,000. The AƩorney General will have the authority to request an independent CPA's audit for 
nonprofits with gross revenue over $250,000.  

 

E‐VoƟng and E‐CommunicaƟon Facsimile and email can be used to send in votes at board and membership 
meeƟngs, including ones that require unanimous wriƩen consent. Facsimile and email may also be used 
for board and membership meeƟng noƟces and waivers of noƟces.  

 

Video Conference Board members can parƟcipate in meeƟngs by video conference, so long as all persons 
parƟcipaƟng in the meeƟng can hear each other at the same Ɵme and each retains his or her ability to 
propose, object to, and vote upon a specific acƟon. 

 

Self‐Dealing Disclosure Boards and board commiƩees must protect against self‐dealing by independently 
reviewing the transacƟons between the nonprofit and any related parƟes. Any director, officer or key 
employee who has an interest in a related party transacƟon must disclose the material facts concerning 
such interest; if it is a substanƟal financial interest, the board must consider alternaƟve transacƟons to the 
extent possible prior to entering into the transacƟon.  

 

Conflict of Interest Policy All nonprofits must adopt a conflict of interest policy to lay out the procedures for 
the disclosure and resoluƟon of a conflict of interest. If the nonprofit has 20 or more employees and 
annual revenue of over $1 million, it must also adopt a whistleblower policy to protect employees from 
retaliaƟon.  

 

Please contact Christine Woodcock Dettor if you would like further information as 
to how your organization may be affected by these changes in the law. 
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